
 

10th March 2023 
 

SCHOOL CLOSURE – FRIDAY 10th March  
 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Following my message last night, I have had to make the difficult decision to close to all 
students and staff today due to the number of staff unable to travel into school.  This is due 
to the poor weather and driving conditions, not just in Blacon but also in the surrounding 
areas of Wirral and Wales, where many staff are travelling from.   
 
My priority is to ensure that everyone is safe and this decision has been made on the 
grounds of health and safety.  Work will be available on Google Classroom for students to 
complete at home. 
 
We have sandwiches available for any students to collect from reception up until 11am 
before they will be donated to homeless charities in Chester. 
 
Thank you in advance for your support and my apologies for the disruption this will cause. 
 
Regards, 

 
Rachel Hudson 
Headteacher 
 
 


